
ORGANIZATIONAL AFFILIATE - OMAHA POLICE FOUNDATION  

 
PREAMBLE: 
 
The Omaha Police Foundation of Omaha is a non-profit entity that works in partnership with the Omaha Police 
Department to develop, implement, and fund innovative programs and to assist in the acquisition of technology 
upgrades and equipment. 
 
POLICY: 
 
It is the policy of the Omaha Police Department (OPD) to recognize the Omaha Police Foundation (OPF) as an 
affiliate organization. As such the OPF is authorized to utilize the branding symbols of the OPD. 
 
PROCEDURE: 
 
I. Requests for Funding 
 

A. Requests for funding from the OPF are prioritized by the Chief of Police, who makes a formal 
recommendation to the OPF’s Board of Directors. In order to facilitate the prioritization process, 
the following procedures are to be followed: 
 
1. All requests for funding from the OPF are to be forwarded to the Professional Oversight 

Bureau (POB) Deputy Chief. 
 

a. Every request must include a description, cost, and justification for the program 
or equipment. 

 
b. Every request must also include an impact statement, indicating how this 

program or equipment acquisition will benefit the OPD and the citizens of 
Omaha. 

 
2. The POB Deputy Chief will catalog the requests by Bureau and submit them to the Chief 

of Police for review. 
 

3. The Chief of Police will determine what recommendation will be made to the OPF. 
 

4. OPD employees will not directly contact any OPF Board Member or the OPF’s Managing 
Consulting Firm without authorization from the Chief of Police. 

 
II OPD Branding 
 

A. OPF is authorized to use OPD logos, badges, and images. 
 

1. OPF leadership shall contact the OPD Public Information Office for current logos, 
badges, and images as needed. 

 
REFERENCES: 
 
I. Previous OPD Orders 
 

A. General Order #13-08 and 84-18. 
 

II. PPM Updates 
 

A. PPM Update #07-2018 and 07-2021. 
 


